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Dr Caroline Nixon chaired the meeting and opened by welcoming those who had attended.  
Service Developments at Shipston Medical Centre
Dr Nixon outlined what had been happening at the Medical Centre since the last meeting in May 2010:

· After 31 years service at the Medical centre Dr Chris Thorogood retired at the beginning of April. Dr Caroline Nixon is now Senior Partner with Dr Paul Daniel becoming a partner in July.
· Dr Aimee Lettis has started as a new salaried GP and will be taking over the majority of Dr Thorogood’s patients.

· Doreen McCarroll has retired and Louise Tweney has been taken on as Dispensary Manager in her place, with Susanna Stephens taking up the new role of Repeat Medications Facilitator.

· There have been a number of trainees at the practice over the past 12 months with Dr Hester Freeman remaining as Registrar until August. Two new trainees, Dr Jenkins and Dr Sylvester, will start with the Practice in August.
· No 8 is now fully up and running with 3 main consulting rooms upstairs and one downstairs. A further room is used by Private Consultants including a physiotherapist, osteopath and gynaecologist; with the hope that further services will be offered in the near future.

· The Ultra Sound scanner is up and running at the Ellen Badger Hospital (EBH) and is currently in service weekly on a Friday afternoon with plans for extra sessions being made available upon demand.
· There have been major changes in the Health Service nationwide and Dr Whiteley went on to outline these. 

The NHS White Paper and opportunities for Shipston

Dr Andrew Whiteley
(Details of the presentation are provided in the handouts attached)

Wasted Medication
Dr Paul Daniel

In 2010 Dr Daniel reviewed how much medication had been returned, unused, to the Medical Centre.

· An estimated £112,924 worth was returned last year, which was an increase on 2009.
· Dr Daniel explained the possible reasons for this and went on to outline new measures that have been put in place at the Medical Centre to try and deal with the situation, including the development of the Repeat Medications Facilitator’s role.
· Dr Daniel welcomed any suggestions for help with dealing with this important issue from those gathered at the meeting.

Working Together to Improve Self Care
Dr Sue Pritchard

· Dr Pritchard explained what Self Care was and went on to offer ways in which we can all help to improve our own standards of health and well being. 

· She gave advice on how to care for both acute and more long-term conditions and emphasised the benefits of looking after ourselves.

· Dr Pritchard provided information on where patients can go to find information on how to access health care appropriate to their individual needs.
Small Groups
Those present were divided up into small groups and asked to provide their views on the information in the presentations.
Discussion and Feedback
NHS White Paper 

All those present were agreed that this was a very important and exciting vision. The feedback from each discussion group was very positive and it was felt this project would be very beneficial to the local community. Everyone agreed to offer their commitment and support in what ever way possible.

Points arising:
The cost – Dr Whiteley had mentioned the new ‘Health Park’ would cost approximately £5m, this was queried as being unrealistic. Mr Bryan Stoten (Warks PCT Chairman) confirmed that a figure under £10m was realistic, given the savings that would be made in other areas.

Where will the money come from? Dr Whiteley confirmed that a certain amount of fundraising will need to be done alongside financial input from private providers and the PCT itself.
Ideas for fundraising were welcomed and ‘Buy a Brick’ scheme was suggested, as this had worked well previously for the new Day Unit at the EBH.

The location – The old Norgren site is a possibility, but other areas are being looked into as well. There were concerns that if it was out of town transport could be an issue and if it was in town, parking would again be a problem.

Dr Whiteley agreed that it would need to be a large site and he assured those present that transport issues would be addressed, including the possible use of the Link bus.

Timing – Considering the age of the majority of the users of the Medical Centre and the EBH there was a concern that they would not get to benefit from this new vision. Dr Whiteley and Mr Stoten both confirmed that this project has been under discussion for some time now and after local consultation etc it is hoped that, once the go ahead is given, it should only take 18 – 24 months to complete.
Ellen Badger Hospital – What will happen to the EBH? The hospital was a gift to the community and as a consequence there are emotional and ‘moral’ ties that need to be taken in to consideration. Dr Whiteley and Mr Stoten assured those present that the feelings of the community had been taken into account and the EBH would be kept as a resource for the community in whatever capacity it was developed. Residential Housing was suggested. Mr Stoten confirmed that the EBH would not be closed until the new hospital is up and running.
Concerns were raised regarding the proximity to other new hospitals at Moreton in Marsh and Chipping Norton and the fact that they had only replaced ‘like with like’. Dr Whiteley was confident that the new health park would provide extra services and deliver healthcare in an innovative new way designed with the patient at the centre.
There were also worries that if the ‘vision’ was not realised then plans to refurbish the EBH would be overlooked and that the new health park would be more costly than updating the existing facilities. Mr Stoten explained that they should know by the end of this year whether funds would be made available and that building a new hospital would be more cost effective than refurbishment of the EBH.
Both Dr Whiteley and Mr Stoten emphasised that this new ‘Vision’ would only be possible with the community strongly behind it and it is imperative that the whole community is engaged in lobbying for this development. Mr Stoten pointed out that across the whole of Warwickshire the view is that the ‘affluent’ South get more than their fair share of funding and so to push this development through, the local community needs to prove how strongly they believe they need it.

This patient meeting is the first time the new plans have been discussed in public and so there is a lot more ground work to be done approaching other areas of the community such as schools, local businesses, local charities etc before plans can be finalised.
If the local community is in favour of these plans, then a full feasibility study will be carried out.
Ideas and suggestions were welcomed by the Medical Centre team and the patients were encouraged to contact Dr Whiteley, Dr Nixon or Rachel Vial (Practice Manager) with anything they would like to see put forward.

It was confirmed that this new development was not dependant on whether the new health bill went ahead.
Wasted Medicines

It was agreed by everyone that this was a major area for concern and they would be willing to help solve the problem.

It was questioned as to whether unopened packages could be reused?  Dr Daniel confirmed that this is not possible as you can never be sure that they have been stored in the correct conditions. Dr Nixon was able to confirm that she had, however, been able to take certain medications to countries such as Burma and Cambodia, where the regulation on returned, unopened medications was not so strict.

Dr Daniel confirmed that the greatest area of waste was when a patient was on multiple medications and it was questioned whether patients needed to be on so many. The role of the Repeat Medications Facilitator will help to alleviate this problem as patients will be reviewed more regularly. The Medical Centre follows NICE guidelines with regard to prescribing and if patients have any questions regarding their medications they should always contact their GP to discuss them.
Self Care

Margaret Wilson, representing SCAN (Senior Citizens Action Network), supported the work that was being done and mentioned SCAN would be happy to work alongside Dr Pritchard and the Medical Centre to help promote health and wellbeing within the older community.
AOB
EBH Ultra Sound Scanner – concern was raised that this was only available I afternoon per week. Dr Nixon informed those present that this could  possibly  be increased in the future  if there  was demand, but  would  be dependant on funding, and training of  the  radiologist (at present  only certain procedures  are available  but hopefully this  could expand  in the future).
Notices

Dr Pritchard informed those present of the up and coming ACTIVE 11 - Family fun day at the Sports and Social Club on Sunday July 24th from 2.00 to 5.00pm

Dr Nixon ended the meeting by thanking those present for their attendance and valuable input. 
Full copies of the presentations can be obtained from the Medical Centre upon request.
[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.png]



